AUDIT/WORKSHOP MEETING

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

on the 27th day of October, 2010

Roll Call:               Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor
                                            George A. Woolsey, Sr., Councilman

        



        Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman

        
        

        Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman



        Ernest C. Bello, Jr., Councilman  

Also Present:
        Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town 



        James W. Osborne, Town Engineer



        Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                                            Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

Meeting called to order at 7:04 p.m.

1.
ROLL CALL

The results of the roll call appear above.

2.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG & A MOMENT OF SILENCE

Councilman Gil Piaquadio led the pledge to the flag.

3.
ADDITIONAL ITEMS FOR AGENDA



10   Add On
Town Hall Front Door and Foyer


            11.  Add On
Proposed Pending or Current Litigation involving A Water Bill                                                   belonging to a Tenant at the Newburgh Mall  
4.
APPROVAL OF AUDIT

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve this audit in the amount of $1,608,144.74, with no exceptions. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

5.
JUSTICE COURT


A.
Authorization to Apply for Grant
Supervisor Booth said there is a Memorandum from Town Justices Richard Clarino and Jude Martini requesting permission to apply for a $30,000.00 grant to purchase additional items that were not included in their 2010 budget. The application must be submitted with a certified copy of a local resolution of the Town Board authorizing the application. A quote in the amount of $36,750.00 from Inner Space Systems, Inc. for a space saver mechanical mobile shelving system for both court rooms was submitted. Also included was a quote for $29,950.00 excluding 2 mobile ranges of shelving, including all rail and floor for future addition of these 2 mobile carriages. Supervisor Booth said if this request is awarded it will have to go out to bid due to the cost being over $20,000.00.

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the Resolution of Support to Certain Initiatives of the Justice Court of the Town of Newburgh in submitting an application for the 2010 Justice Court Assistance Program (JCAP). The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.  

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
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B.
Purchase of Carpet and Floor Tile for Court
Supervisor Booth said a memorandum from Judges Clarino and Martini states that the Town Court has $9,000.00 in its 2010 budget to replace the old carpet and floor tile in the two courtrooms and Judges Chambers. They solicited three quotes as follows:
1.
Adams Family Floors, located in Newburgh, New York, in the amount of $9,000.00.

2.
Affordable Floors, located in Newburgh, New York, in the amount of $9,989.66,

3.
Spar Floor Covering Co., Inc., located in Vails Gate, New York, in the amount of $11,317.00.

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated October 22, 2010, submitted by Honor Richard Clarino and Honor Jude Martini to hire Adams Family Floors, located in Newburgh, New York, to install Kraus Commercial Carpet with a class 1 fire rating and installed with glue in l office and 2 court rooms at the Town Justice Building. They will install new flooring in 1 court room with 1 main color and 1 row with 9 tiles in front of chairs in another color. They will rip up and remove the existing flooring for an amount of $9,000.00. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

DISCUSSION: Councilwoman Greene said Adams Family Floor has submitted two quotes in the amount of $4,500.00 each for a total of $9,000.00 to do this work. She asked if this is acceptable to the Town Accountant.

Supervisor Booth said as long as the two quotes do not exceed a total of  $20,000.00, at which point this item would have to go out to bid.  

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

6.
HIGHWAY

Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town of Newburgh, said the Town has adopted a policy for developers to dedicate their roads to the Town of Newburgh that will take effect November 1, 2010. Madison Rose Court and Utopia Court are both the Double “R” Equities sub-division. The applicant has completed their improvements to Mr. Osborne’s and the Highway Superintendent satisfaction. They have submitted all the required documents for SAVE 1, which is an amendment to the current performance letter of credit the Town of Newburgh holds reducing to the maintenance amount and adding the maintenance obligation. The bank has given Mr. Taylor a draft of the maintenance agreement, but it is his opinion that it will not be completed until the first on November. He asked the Town Board if they wanted to act tonight or hold this off until the November 1st Town Board Meeting. 

Councilwoman Greene asked if this matter is acted on tonight and the Town does not receive the maintenance agreement from the applicant can the motion be rescinded.   
Mr. Taylor suggested tabling this until the November 1st Town Board Meeting. 
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A.
Madison Rose Court
B.
Utopia Court
MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to accept the dedication for Madison Road Court and Utopian Court Re-Subdivision for lot #5, Double ‘R’ Equities, LLC-FM#269-01. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 
MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to table the road dedication for Madison Rose Court and Utopian Court. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.  
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
C.
Jodphur Lane
Mr. Taylor said there are security and title issues with Jodphur Lane. There is currently a lien on the property that includes the road. The developer said this matter should be completed within 30 days. 
The Town Board asked Mr. Taylor for an attorney client information meeting to discus Jodphur Lane, which will be done in Executive Session.  

7.
RECREATION: Part Time Laborer

Supervisor Booth said Robert Petrillo, Commission of Parks, Recreation and Conservation, is requesting authorization to hire Greg Doxsey as a part time laborer. This position will fill a vacant spot in the Recreation Department. 
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated October 20, 2010, submitted by Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation, to hire Greg Doxsey as a part time laborer with an effective date of November 4th at a pay rate of $8.50 per hour. His salary is budgeted in account 7310-0100. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
8.
ANIMAL CONTROL/POLICE DEPARTMENT: Part Time Custodian

Supervisor Booth said Chief John Mahoney is asking for authorization to hire a part time custodian for Animal Control.  
MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated October 19, 2010, submitted by John Mahoney, Chief of Police, to hire Gary Chum of New Windsor for the part time custodian position at Animal Control. Mr. Chum will have a start date of November 4, 2010 with a pay rate of $10.00 per hour. The motion was seconded Councilman Bello.

DISCUSSION: Councilman Piaquadio said that if Mr. Chum does not already have his rabbi shot he will have to have one before he begins working at the shelter. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
9.
ZONING: Residential Lot Areas

Supervisor Booth said a public hearing for the zoning law amendment for environmentally sensitive areas was held on October November 18, 2010. The Town has received the referrals back from the Orange County Planning Department and the Town of Newburgh Planning Board. They are both in support of this zoning amendment. 
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Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town of Newburgh, said part of the Planning Board’s comments and the one public comment that were received are in regards to the grandfathering of applications that are before the Planning Board and have progressed to least preliminary approval as of the date of enactment of the local law adding section 185-48.5 to the zoning code. The Planning Board’s comments in an original draft letter submitted by Michael Donnelly, attorney for the Planning Board, said the Town Board should consider grandfathering projects that have been granted preliminary approval by the Planning Board from the new standards that the new law will impose. 
The Town Board asked to discuss this matter in Executive Session in ordered to have an attorney client meeting with Mr. Taylor to discuss Residential Lot Area Grandfathering.

10.
(Add On) 
Town Hall Front Door and Foyer

Councilman Woolsey said he has the plans for the Town Hall renovations from 2005 that were done by an engineer. The plans included new front doors and a foyer with doors in the main entry way, which were eliminated at the time of construction. He asked the Town Board Members to look at the plans and asked if they are in favor of doing this renovation at this time. He told the Board it is his opinion that this renovation should be done at this time.   

Councilman Piaquadio and Councilwoman Greene agreed with Councilman Woolsey.

Councilman Bello said he would like to have a main entry way, but asked for a cost estimate.
11.       (Add On)
EXECUTIVE SESSION: Proposed Pending or Current Litigation involving A Water Bill belonging to a Tenant at the Newburgh Mall  

MOTION was made at 7:32 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to go into Executive Session for an attorney client meeting to discuss Jodphur Lane and Residential Lot Areas Grandfathering. They will also discuss the proposed pending or current litigation involving a water bill belonging to a tenant at the Newburgh Mall. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
MOTION was made at 7:58 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to come out of Executive Session. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
Supervisor Booth said there was no action taken during Executive Session.
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12.
ADJOURNMENT

MOTION was made at 7:59 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

Meeting adjourned at7:59 p.m.

Submitted by

_________________________________                  ___________________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk 


Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk
            
